Regular Session




              February 5, 2024
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, February 5, 2024, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 20 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Mogg     C. Cummings     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy    J. Crowe  
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the January 16, 2024, regular session as presented to council. There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
We received the Mayor’s Court Report for January 24 showing a total of $1,380.00, the Income Tax Comparison 22/23 through January 31 and the Reconciliation of Bank Statements for month ended January 31, 2024. That is all.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the communications and place them in their proper file. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams- We will now move on to our short reports of standing committees.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini- Yes Mr. President, the finance committee met this evening prior to council to review the compensation for non-union, appointed, and elected officials. The committee received paperwork regarding current compensation, and we also received formal requests for compensation adjustments. The committee is taking all this into consideration, and we will have a further discussion on this at a second finance committee meeting that is going to be held on Monday, March 4th at 5:45 pm. Thank you, thank you Mr. President. 
Mr. Williams- Thank you.

Park & Rec-Ms. Cummings- Yes Mr. President, the park & rec. board had a special meeting with the Mayor on January 31st, and it was a very informative meeting. It provided a lot of good information to the new members and a good overview of the park & rec. board and what is expected of the board. We had a general discussion on a three-to-five-year plan for the board. It was actually a very good meeting. It was very productive. Our next meeting will be February 13th in council chambers at 6:00. Thank you, Mr. President.

Mr. Williams- Thank you. 
Economic Development- Mr. Hallapy- Yes Mr. President, on January 19th, A Cut Above dispensary at 437 E Liberty in Hubbard held a ribbon cutting ceremony. They are open Monday through Saturday 9 am to 8 pm and Sunday 11 am to 5 pm. Welcome to Hubbard. That is all. Thank you.
Mr. Williams-Thank you.
Planning & Zoning- Ms. Viele- Yes, neither the zoning commission nor the zoning appeals board has any business to conduct this month. I will be meeting with representatives of Hubbard Township, Trumbull County Planning Commission, and the airbase considering an addition to their comprehensive plan. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.

Utilities- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President. I know in caucus we were talking about the AMP about the different things going on with us and at the same time the State is meeting with the lieutenant governor about nuclear and about power plants and their state law makers are all looking at stuff saying by 2030 that we will have used up the 
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
supply. I was just keeping on the other end of the spectrum because then they were looking at gas and other alternatives because remember we know what is going on with the nuclear things now. They said they can build a submarine aircraft carrier in a year, but they can’t put a nuclear power plant in somebody’s back yard, and it takes years to do that. Just they’re looking at their agenda. We are looking at our agenda and it is very important because we are going to discuss like the Ev and what we do in Hubbard. I would like to have a utilities committee meeting on Tuesday, February 20th at 6 pm. That is all I have Mr. President. 
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the street department is out filling potholes. They are cold patching. They can’t find them all so if you see a pothole, you can call our service director at 330-534-5577. It has been a while since we had that connection. I got a report from David Cook at the street department on how much salt we have used so far this year. They have brought in 267 tons of salt minus 26 tons the school bought off of us. So, in the city we used 241 tons of salt since the first delivery at the end of October. That is all I have for now. Thank you. 
Mr. Williams-Thank you. 
Safety- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, the new cruiser has been delivered and at this time it is being outfitted with radios, decals, video cameras, laptop, and other equipment. If it hasn’t been installed it is in the process of being installed. So, hopefully they do that quick since we are short a cruiser. Speaking of which the wrecked cruiser was returned to the city and the insurance company has decided to total it. They deemed it was beyond reasonable cost to repair it. The safety director will be researching used For Explorers to replace the totaled one. Most police departments put at least one hundred thousand miles on cars before they get rid of them, but we will see what might be available. There is always something bad about buying somebody’s used…it usually means you are buying somebody else’s problem. That is all I have. Thank you, sir.
Mr. Williams- Thank you. Okay cemetery, is that still you Mr. Mogg?
REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, no report.

Mr. Williams- Thank you. Fire district, I think that is you Mr. Mogg.
FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Mogg- It is me. We have been working on the Chief’s salary and the employees’ salaries so we can hopefully get people started on full time in April. The next fire board meeting will be held this Wednesday at 6 pm at the township Administration Building. That is all I have. Thank you. 
Mr. Williams- Thank you. 
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Bill Bancroft- Not in attendance
SERVICE DIRECTOR-Mr. Farcas- I have no report Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report Mr. President, thank you.
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- I have no report. Thank you.
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Nothing this evening Mr. President, thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, special committees, and city officials. 
Mr. Williams- I have a question. We used 241 tons of salt. Where?

Mr. Crowe- Yeah, no.
Mr. Williams- No where? I get it. Where did we put it because we didn’t put it on the street?
Mr. Crowe- I gotta say I probably miss spoke. We have 241 tons that we bought. We haven’t used it all.

Mr. Williams- We don’t know how much is left?

Mr. Crowe- I don’t know what is left.
Mr. Farcas-There is no way of measuring what we have used right now.

Unknown talking

Mr. Lyden- In the last two weeks, a lot of that was purchased. We went to just straight salt.

Mr. Farcas-straight salt

Mr. Lyden-We have an ample amount of salt right now.

Mr. Crowe- right, okay. Our first delivery was at the end of October and then we had three in January.

Mr. Williams- I mean I get it not putting straight salt on the sides, but I have never seen the main’s the way they looked this year. I mean there have been times I am leaving for work, better be careful at 6:00 in the morning around here. Roads around the school weren’t done. I mean, I know we can do better maybe we just…I know you will figure it out Kevin. I have all the faith in the world in you. Thank you, that is all. Anybody else have any questions. Okay
There were no more questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, Mr. President. I just want to let everyone know that the department of energy received a nomination from us and a few other AMP communities about some future projects and to see if they really want to do any infrastructure upgrades on the electrical system that is not EV. So, we shall see. Rebecca and Caroline Avenue projects are slowly moving forward. Michael and I have had numerous emails for Ohio EPA and OWDA getting things where they need to be for the final board meeting for the State funding which will be at the end of the month. The safety Director, the Police Chief and myself had a meeting with the site manager and higher ups at TMHA. We are very disappointed and concerned with some of the activities going on at the two TMHA facilities here in the city (105 and W park). We had constructive discussions, and we are working towards making sure that things get better, and they don’t get worse. The senior center is very active in the back with a lot of activities, but the physical exercise activities have doubled in the last couple of weeks. The amount of residents that are here doing activities. We received a number of compliments when people finished their exercise classes and come into the building to compliment on all the available items that they now have. Lastly, everybody received the Good Deeds Trumbull, Judge Fredericka, Tod Latell the Recorder, and Karen Infante Allen the Clerk of Courts, they have been going across the county and providing service to county residents. They have done these in the northern tier of Trumbull County. They have also done a presentation in 
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Niles and they are coming to Hubbard on April 11th at 6:30 here in the administration building. It is a collaborative public service effort to help citizens better understand the probate law process and protecting their valuable assets. If anyone is interested, please let people in your neighborhoods know. We will have plenty of flyers available here. It has been a very well received program for residents. You know for us it will be city residents, township residents, maybe even people in Liberty and Brookfield might see it when it is advertised and come here. The goal of this program is to help save your family’s time and money when a loved one passes away. It is the county being able to provide information to the residents. That is all, thank you. 

Mr. Williams-thank you.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the mayor’s report.
There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- We will skip public address to council on agenda items since we have no agenda items this evening.
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Mr. Williams- We have no requests for legislation that I am aware of, correct?
ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address city council on non-agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. Okay, we have no one. So, at this time I believe we need to go into executive session.
Mr. Mogg- I would like to make a motion that we go into executive session please.

Mr. Crowe second

Mr. Williams- a motion by Mr. Mogg with a second By Mr. Crowe that council convene into an executive session pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 121.22G for the sole purpose of the consideration of the following matters: preparing for conducting or reviewing negotiations or bargaining sessions with public employees concerning their compensation or other terms or conditions of their employment specifically for the FOP Sargent’s bargaining union contract. Any questions or comments?

There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
Mr. Williams- Do we have a motion for council to reconvene into regular session?

Mr. Mogg- I will make that motion.

Multiple- second
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It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Ms. Cummings that council convene back into regular session at 7:43. 

Clerk- did you say Cummings second that?

Mr. Williams- ah ha

There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 
Mr. Williams- I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

Mr. Mogg- Mr. President before we adjourn, I would just like to let council know that I will not be in attendance at the next meeting.

Unknown talking

Mr. Mogg- yes. Yes, exactly.
Mr. Williams- We will miss you.
ADJOURN 
Mr. Williams- I will be in Grenada actually. That is all. I make a motion to adjourn.

Ms. Cummings- second

It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Ms. Cummings to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 
__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President
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EXECUTIVE SESSION

Discussion of the negotiations for the FOP Sergeant’s Contract 

__________________________                                __________________________

Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

